CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

APRIL 19, 2010
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Cammie Taylor at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, April 19, 2010.

Present were Council Members Jimann Cozzen, Dale Klegstad, Travis Rector, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Cammie Taylor.

Absent none.

Also present were Cindy Adams, Kevin and Arnita Braget, Darlene Brown, Peggy Doty, Jim Erickson, Glenna Hansen, Verlene Hill, Rodger Hultgren, Ardell Larson, Patricia Nerguson, Billy Olson, Greg Sandahl, Colleen Hoffman, Hoffman, Dale & Swenson, PLLC, Tony Von Ende, City Maintenance and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.

Colleen Hoffman, Hoffman, Dale & Swenson, PLLC, was in to report on the 2009 federal audit for the City of Lake Bronson prepared by their firm.  They are located in Thief River Falls, Minnesota and complete audits for nine counties and twenty five cities.  A federal audit was required for 2009 because the city received more than $500,000 in federal funds for the water project.  Hoffman stated that the audit went very well and that the council should be very proud of their clerk as she has done an excellent job in all of her duties.  Hoffman stated that there were no negative findings and that the city is financially in sound shape.  She provided draft copies of the financial statements for the clerk and council to review and explained the figures in those statements.  She reported that the final bound copies of the reports would be mailed out in the next few weeks and that everything looked good.
Patricia Nerguson stated that many in the community have similar concerns about the city and that she has been asked to be the spokesperson in regards to these issues.  She explained what the concerns were and presented a list of Residents’ Concerns to the council.  The list addresses the following issues: City Employees – job descriptions, salaries, benefits; Complaints about City Employees – breaks, maintenance issues; Complaints about Council – how meetings are conducted, they seem unconcerned about community or employees; and Community Improvements Needed – remove buildings, roads, yard clean-up, ditches, city lots, mowing and trimming, need for a webpage and a curfew.    There was a lot of discussion on the various issues between the council, employees, and the residents.  The council stated that they would address the list of issues at the next council meeting and provide the requested information.  There was also discussion about the water project and the condition of the roads, yards and ditches.  
The clerk reported only one water shut-off for the month.  The renter at the property provided a letter to the council asking if she could pay the bill in full on the 29th.  She would’ve attended the meeting but had to work.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to approve full payment on the 29th. 
Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to approve the March 15, 2010 and April 13, 2010 minutes.

Mayor Taylor declared the week of May 16, 2010 as city clean-up week.  The clerk will send out newsletters with the May water and sewer bills.  A copy of the City’s Nuisance Ordinance will also be sent with the bills.  There was discussion about incentives for people to clean their yards up.  The clerk will check with Anderson Sanitation to see if any favorable options are available for the city or residents.  A request was made to have a recycling bin for magazines.  The clerk will check with KaMar to see if that would be available.  
Old business was discussed.  The Revolving Loan Fund Committee asked the clerk to send a letter to Stallocks in regards to loan payments due for Arnie’s Market.  The clerk received a check dated March 31, 2010, but received a call to hold the check until further notice and no payment has been received for April.

The council reviewed some information on the Kittson County Affordable Housing Fund.  The clerk, who is secretary of that committee, attended the annual meeting on March 11, 2010.

The clerk reported that there is still $33,831.19 remaining in Rural Development grant funds to do the water project extension south of town.  The council told the clerk to contact Rural Development to see what needs to be done to get bids for that project.      
New business was discussed.  A compliance evaluation inspection report from the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency was reviewed by the council.  The Maintenance Worker has ordered some chemical to treat the ponds for algae growth.  The council reviewed information from the Minnesota Department of Health on the annual consumer confidence report.  The clerk reported that she has posted notices in regards to the report and has sent in the certification.
A letter from the League of Minnesota Cities regarding market value homestead credit and local government aid was reviewed by the council.  The clerk stated that the latest LGA/MVHC cut estimates listed a Total 2010 LGA/MVHC Cuts for the City of Lake Bronson at $4,483.00.
The clerk reported that the annual pet vaccination clinic will be on Thursday, May 27, 2010 from 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. at the Village Square.  Dr. Mattson with the Greenbush Veterinary Clinic will be available for shots and the clerk will be available to issue city pet licenses.

The council reviewed two applications for the Fire Department.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to accept the Fire Department applications for Eddie D. Cozzen and Ryan Rector.

The clerk stated that she had been contacted by Angie Stromgren who would like to hold Grief Share meetings once a week for thirteen weeks at the Community Center.  Mrs. Stromgren is wondering if there would be a charge for the use of the facility.  Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to allow Mrs. Stromgren to use the community center with no charge.
The clerk was contacted by Rick Sele last month.  Cenex is replacing an existing sign and Mr. Sele was wondering if they need to get a building permit.  The council did not figure that they would need one since they are only replacing an existing one.     
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, May 17, 2010.  

___________________________________

Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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